
 

 

 

 
   

 
Health and Wellbeing Board 28th October 2020 
 
Report of the Chair of The York Health and Care Collaborative.  

 

Summary 

1. The report of York Health and Care Collaborative is attached at 
Annex A. The Collaborative is chaired jointly by Dr Emma 
Broughton and Dr Rebecca Field, Dr Broughton will present the 
report at the meeting.  

2. The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to consider the working 
relationship between the Board and York Health and Care 
Collaborative.  

 Background 

3. The York Health and Care Collaborative is a multi-agency group 
that brings together a range of organisations involved in health and 
care in the city, one of the core aims of the York Health and Care 
Collaborative is to;  

“improve the health of the population of York, recognising and 
addressing inequalities”,  

As such it will contribute to the delivery of the Joint Health and 
Wellbeing Strategy and be instrumental in leading the 
implementation of the NHS Long Term Plan in York. It is therefore 
important to establish an effective working relationship between 
York Health and Care Collaborative and the Health and Wellbeing 
Board.  

Consultation  

4. This collaboration of providers includes representation from the 
Voluntary Sector, who have been engaged right from the start and 
throughout. As a new organisation, we have not held any formal 
public consultation to date. 



 

Options  

5. There are no specific options for the Health and Wellbeing Board to 
consider.  

   Strategic/Operational Plans 

6. The work of the York Health and Care Collaborative contributes to 
the implementation of the NHS Long Term Plan (2019) which is a 
strategic objective for all NHS Organisations 

7. York Health and Care Collaborative priorities for 2020/21 cover, 
prevention, ageing well (frailty) and mental health all of which align 
with the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy.   

 Implications 

8. It is important that the priorities of the Joint Health and Wellbeing 
Strategy and the objectives of the Long-Term Plan in relation to 
integration are delivered.  

 Recommendations 

9. The Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to;  

a. note the report of the Chair of the York Health and Care 
Collaborative  

b. receive regular reports and updates from the York Health and 
Care Collaborative 

c. consider inviting the chair of the YHCC, a PCN Clinical Director 
to become a member of the Health and Wellbeing Board.  

Reason; there is a shared objective of improving the health and 
wellbeing of the population. The York Health and Care 
Collaborative is unique in bringing together; providers and 
commissioners of health and social care services (from the NHS 
and City of York Council), colleagues from City of York Public 
Health together with the voluntary sector as a means of working 
on joint priorities to achieve this objective.   
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For further information please contact the author of the report 
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Annexes 
 
All annexes to the report must be listed here.   
Annex A – Report of the Chair of the York Health and Care 
Collaborative October 2020 
 
 

 


